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M7  
had fun creating board 
games using dice and 

dominos, to explore the 
language of chance.  

M5  
are learning about 

‘Celebrations Around the 
World’. We created 
Rangoli art for the 
Indian celebration 

‘Diwali.’ 
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Regards,  Lynette Simons 

 

Dear Parents, 

Save the date:  We will be having a special End of Year Celebration Assembly 

on Thursday 12th December with the JP (Reception to year 2/3) from 9am-

10am and the Primary (Year 3/4– Yr 6) from 11am—12.  Each class will 

perform a short item during the assembly with the choir and school band 

performing.  Student awards will be presented during the assembly.  As space 

will be limited, only two family members can attend the assembly. 

Music in 2025:  As a school, we will be offering students a range of experiences with music continuing on from 

the programs offered this year.  We will continue with our music lessons with Ms Bala for our junior primary 

students and have Instrumental Music, guitar and percussion for our students in Years 5 and 6.  The Festival of 

Music Choir will also be run again next year for students in Years 5 and 6.  Students in Years 5 and 6 must 

nominate to participate in the Choir and Instrumental Music classes and commit to continuing with the lessons 

once started.   

As a reminder: As stated in the last newsletter,  the assigning  of students to their next class is a long and 

considered process with parents and students notified of 2025 class placements in the last week of term 4.  If you 

have a something that you would like us to consider in this process, please put it in writing either via an email or 

letter addressed to the principal.  Please remember that you cannot request a specific teacher or group of friends 

for your child to be with.  Information must be received by the end of week 3, term 4 to 

be considered.  

 

STEM workshops:  The afterschool STEM workshops with tutors from STEM Centre 

Australia have started and are well received by the students attending them.  Students 

have spoken of the ‘cool robots’ that they have been using and programming during the 

first lessons.  These workshops continue over the term.   

 

Pupil Free Day:  Friday 1st November is a Pupil Free Day.  Teachers will be engaged learning about and planning 

for embedding STEM learning in the class programs.  Futures learning which anticipates and prepares for 

emerging trends and challenges, is greatly enhanced by embedding  STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and 

Mathematics) education within programs.  By integrating STEM principles, students develop critical thinking, 

problem-solving and technological skills essential for navigating the complexities of the future.  This approach 

ensures learners are equipped with the knowledge and competencies necessary to innovate and excel in an 

increasingly digital and interconnected world. 

 

Regards, 

Lynette Simons 
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Congratulations to two of our fantastic teachers who jointly won the 

Innovative Educators Award last Friday. 
 

Marc Johnson and Nick Bernardi  

are our Year 5/6 teachers.  
 

They are photographed here with Mr Blair Boyer,  

our Minister for Education. 
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Dear Families, 

 

A big welcome to our new students and families. I look 

forward to getting to know you all. 

 

Our Intensive English Language Classes are as follows…  

Virginia Wong              M10- Reception 

Erin Pedler      M9 -  Rec/Year 1 

Chamila Chandresena    M8  - Year 1/2 

Sarah Foureur & Rita Martucci   M7  - Year 2/3  

Shah Chowdhury      M6  - Year 3/4 

Ravinder Kaur      M6A  - Year 4/5 

Rachel Colquhoun & Kathy Papas       M5  - Year 5/6  

 

Kind regards, 

 

Yiota Chronis 

IELP Senior Leader 

Reception (M10)   
Virginia Wong 

Year 3/4 (M6) 
Shah Chowdhury 

Armaan A 

Envi D 

Jenny Z 

Ramiru D 

Franko Z 

Reception/Year 1 
(M9)  

Erin Pedler 

Year 4/5 (M6A) 
Ravinder Kaur 

Teg K 

Baraa A 

Agnes W 

Yasya G 

Year 1/2 (M8) 
Chamila Chandresena 

Year 5/6 (M5) 
Rachel Colquhoun 

Kathy Papas 

 

Liana N 

Year 2/3 (M7) 
Sarah Foureur 
Rita Martucci 

 

 

 



Dear Parent/Caregiver, 
 

Many Materials and Service Charges accounts for 2024  
have an outstanding balance.  

If you have not already paid, please make payments as soon as possible. 

Statements for overdue accounts will be emailed this week.  
Preferred option for fees payment is online. Bank details are on the statement.  

  

For any finance related enquiries or assistance, please contact the Business Manager on 83371411  
or email  dl.0971.finance@schools.sa.edu.au   
 

Kind regards, 

Kavita Mer 

Business Manager 

School Card is not an automatic process and a new 
application is required every year. 

If you are eligible, please visit  sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard  

to complete the online School Card application as soon as possible. 
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Dear families, 

A reminder that the Children’s University Graduation for East Torrens 

Primary students will be on Tuesday the 5th of November. (Week 4) 

 

If graduates and their guests are using the private bus leaving from East Torrens, they will 

need to be at the school with their guests no later than 4:45pm. If they are making their 

own way to Adelaide University, they will meet me at Bonython Hall at 5:15pm. 

A reminder that all graduating students are to attend the graduation in full school uniform. 

 

Looking forward to seeing all graduates and their families next Tuesday night. 

Kind regards, 
 

Melissa Ciufoli 

East Torrens Children’s University Coordinator 

mailto:dl.0971.finance@schools.sa.edu.au
https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme
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